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M  E  M  O  R  A  N  D  U  M 
 
TO:   Members of the Board of Education 
    
FROM:  Dr. Geoff Yantz, Superintendent 
 
DATE:  January 10, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: Appointment of Members to the Measure SP Citizens’ Oversight 

Committee 
 
 
Background 
The Measure SP Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee is a Board-appointed committee that 
reviews expenditures related to the Measure SP general obligation bond to make certain that 
Measure SP funds are spent appropriately.   
 
At this time, the Board will be appointing community members to serve on the Measure SP 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee. The appointees will serve a minimum term of two years, 
commencing on the date of the first meeting of the Committee. Members may be reappointed to 
the Committee, and the Committee will continue to meet until all funds generated from Measure 
SP have been spent. 
 
The District advertised the vacancies beginning in November of 2016.   
 
Recommendation 
Dr. Geoff Yantz, Superintendent, recommends that the Board of Education appoint the following 
community members to the Measure SP Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee: 
 
Traci Fleming 
Joseph Loo 
Jennifer Kowal 
Jon “Scott” Kuhn 
Scott Moe 
Steven Norris 
Dean Serwin 
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